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Do you have a business, you can advertise in the Gazette and be supported by the 
local community. 



ISSUE  163 

 

Community Card Luncheon at the Tungkillo Soldiers 

Memorial Hall 

 

Numbers were down a fraction for the card luncheon on Thursday 16th June, due to 

some illness & other appointments on the day. 23 card players & 4 helpers still 

enjoyed the delicious spread of a variety of hot pots & casseroles finished off with 

yummy puddings for dessert. 

Five ladies celebrating birthdays in May & June (Carole Evans 26th May), (Joyleen 

Burton 2nd June), (Helen Roesler 4th June), Jan Fishlock 13th June) and (Pam 17th 

June) were treated to a lovely chocolate sponge cake & bienenstich cake for 

afternoon tea.  

Helen & Jan had both turned 80.  

 

Winners on the day were:  

Men: Ross Voight.  

Ladies: Helen Roesler. 

Boobies/Losers:  

Men: Keith. 

Ladies: Freida.  

Erna Schubert & Marg tied in the game of rummie with Karen a close second.  

As always everyone enjoyed the day & are eagerly awaiting the next card luncheon 

on the 18th of August. 

Joyleen Burton TPC Inc Secretary. 
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TPC INC. Committee are looking at removing the asphalt 
at the Tennis Courts and replacing with lawn. 

Would like to hear from anyone within the Tungkillo  
Community for ideas or concerns of this project.   
          Email tungkillogazette@gmail.com   
 
We appreciate the community members that have  
commented already and these have been discussed at 

our July meeting and placed on the Special meeting 
agenda in November just before the AGM. 

 
Please keep sending in your concerns or what ideas you 

think  should be done on this site. 
 

Community Consultation 
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Mid Murray Council Elections 

Are you enrolled to vote in the November 2022 Council Election? 
Participating in your local Council election is one of the most effective ways you can make a 
difference to everyday life in your community and the district as a whole, and Council encourage you 
to enrol and make your vote count in 2022. 
Enrol to Vote - The voters roll closes 5pm Friday, 29 July 2022 

State Electoral Roll: If you are enrolled on the State Electoral Roll for the Mid Murray Council 
area, you do not need to re-enrol, you will automatically receive ballot papers through the 
post. To check your enrolment details, visit the Australian Electoral Commission 
website:  https://check.aec.gov.au 
Council Supplementary Voters Roll: If you are not enrolled on the State Electoral Roll you may 
be eligible to register on the council supplementary roll if you are: 

• a resident or a non-Australian citizen who has lived at your residential address for 
one month or more 

• an owner of an organisation or business 
• an owner of a holiday home 
• a sole owner or group of owners of a rateable property 
• a sole occupier or group of occupiers of a rateable property 
• a landlord of a rateable property 

Council must purge the supplementary roll on 1 January of each periodical election year, therefore 
if you were registered on the Council Supplementary Voters Roll for previous elections, you will be 
required to re-enrol to be eligible to vote in November. 
Enrolment forms for Council’s Supplementary Voters Roll are available from either downloading them 
from Local Government SA website www.lga.sa.gov.au/council-elections/enrol or Council’s website 
by clicking on the links below. The form can be returned to Council via post to PO Box 28, Mannum SA 
5238 or by dropping the completed form into a Council Office. 
To nominate for a position on Mid Murray Council, you must be enrolled to vote in the Council 
area. 
Further information is also available on the Electoral Commission of South Australia's 
website  https://www.ecsa.sa.gov.au/ 
Enrolment Forms: 
Form 1 - Natural person - Where single owner or occupier is a natural person 
Form 2 - Body Corporate - Where a designated person is required to vote on behalf of the body 
corporate 
Form 3 - Group Owners -  Where property is owned or occupied by more than one person and/or 
business/organisation. A designated person is required to vote on behalf of the Group 

Key Election Dates 
Please note:   The election timetable is set by The Electoral Commission of South Australia 
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MOUNT PLEASANT POST OFFICE 

           57 Melrose street, Mount Pleasant Phone: 85682152 

FULL RANGE OF POSTAL SERVICES 
 

- Cards - Gifts - Books - Phone Credits - Printer Cartridges - 

- Stationary - Darrell Lea Products -  
 

- BANK @ Post – Bill Pay Facilities - CBA Adelaide - Citi Bank - Bendigo -  

- Credit Unions Westpac - BankSA - NAB -  - Telstra - SA water -  

 

MOUNT PLEASANT  
COUNTRY FIRE SERVICE 

 

Mount Pleasant CFS is a great community service.  
Tungkillo is within their call out zone 

 They are Recruiting now!  
 

Want to meet new people? Want to learn new skills?  
Want to give something back to your community?  

 
Join the Country Fire Service and start helping now! 
 Mt Pleasant CFS Captain Glynn: 0490 143 514 

 
The CFS offers a range of roles including: 

 
Firefighter - Radio operations - Catering 

Administration support - Operational support 
Community education - Fundraising   



 

Do you have a business, you can advertise in the Gazette and be supported by 
the local community. 
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Exciting news, Top Of The Torrens Theatre Group have their 

first (hopefully first of many!) theatre workshop starting in 

August. Spots are limited so book in early! 

Ages 13+ No experience necessary. 
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Farmers Market veteran to hang up market reins after almost 11 
years. 

Veteran Mt Pleasant Farmers Market Manager, Terese Stephens is finishing up 
at the much-loved market after almost eleven years. Terese was employed prior 
to the market opening way back in 2011. 

The Mt Pleasant Farmers Market Chairman Ashley Dent said “As a feature of 
the market since its inception, Terese has played a pivotal role in its success 
and development. Stall holders, volunteers and the many board members she 
has served will all look back on these many years with great fondness and grati-
tude for her your loyalty and dedication.” 

Terese said “I feel very privileged to have been part of the market journey over 
the last eleven years. My absolute belief in supporting South Australian produc-
ers through the farmers market has made my role at the market a passion more 
than a just a job. I have also had the pleasure to have met the most incredibly 
giving volunteers and found a community spirit that never seems to fade - it only 
seems to get stronger in adversity. I have experienced the generosity of stall 
holders during bushfires & a pandemic and have been spellbound by the com-
munity spirit of giving with almost $140,000 being raised to date through the 
community gate fundraising initiative. I wish the market all the best for the future 
and look forward to the next chapter unfolding.” 

As the market heads into winter the market will be featuring Winter Warmer 
workshops a collective informative hands-on workshop – including school holi-
day fun with “Paint your own Masterpiece” for the children. Check website 
www.mtpleasantfarmersmarket.com for more details. 

The market management is excited to say that some of favourite past and pop-
ular stall holders are returning in Udder Delights & Baylies Epicurean Delights. 
With the addition of new stall holders Bella Di Mamma from Angaston with 
ready-made Italian foods, and Lowan Park Produce from Bordertown with their 

 

 

Exciting news, Top Of The Torrens Theatre Group have their 

first (hopefully first of many!) theatre workshop starting in 

August. Spots are limited so book in early! 

Ages 13+ No experience necessary. 
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LOCAL PAGE—For community contribution. 

Recipe that was a hit at the last Card Luncheon 

 

Lemon Yogurt Cake 

Ingredients 

1 3/4 cups sugar 

2 eggs 

1/2 tsp salt 

3 tsp lemon juice 

2 lemons grated 

3/4 cup oil 

1 cup natural yoghurt 

2 cups self-raising flour 

 

Method 

In a bowl, mix rind, oil, eggs and sugar with a fork 

Add remaining ingredients and combine well 

Pour into greased ring tin and bake at 180C for 30 minutes 

Leave to cool then turn out and dust with icing sugar. 

 

Recipe supplied by Australia’s best recipes. 

 

 

Here are some photos taken by Joyleen Burton of our backyard.—If you have any photos you 
would like to place in our Community gazette please send to tungkillogazette@gmail.com 



TUNGKILLO COMMUNITY POST BOXES 
 

   New working hours - 
    
    Monday—9.30am—11.30am 
    Tuesday—9.30qm—11.30am 
    Wednesday—9.30am—11.30am 
    Thursday—9.30am—11.30am 
    Friday—9.30am—11.30am 

 
  Please feel free to speak to Joyleen on any postal queries 

you may have during these hours and she will help you, 
there are still Post Boxes available. 

 
 

TUNGKILLO GAZETTE 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 
Wishing you a very happy Birthday and hope you have a fabulous 

day.  If your name is not below please contact us so we can include 

you in our local Gazette. 

 

Danielle Crowhurst 

                                                                                     

Jack Rollond              Paul Kelly 

 

Anne Hinks                              

 

Dennis Rockley                   Martin Leenders 

 

Kaidon Rogers                   Martin Crowhurst 

 

KYAH ZARKOVIC 
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Free Flu Vaccine for all South 
Australians 

Free flu vaccination for all South Australians has been extended until 31 
July 2022. 

All South Australians are now able to access the flu vaccine for free until 31 
July 2022 at GPs, pharmacies and council clinics. 
The 2022 flu season is expected to be more severe following two years of 
the COVID-19 pandemic response, with reduced natural immunity and low 
influenza vaccination rates. 
Influenza, commonly known as the flu, is a highly infectious viral illness 
caused by influenza A or B viruses. 
Vaccination is the best way to protect yourself against the flu. Vaccination 
makes it less likely you will suffer from serious illness or need to be 
hospitalised. 
Free flu vaccinations are being funded via a subsidy scheme for South 
Australian GPs and pharmacists to provide free access to flu vaccinations 
to those individuals not already eligible under the National Immunisation 
Program. 
The National Immunisation Program (NIP) provides free flu vaccinations for 
those most vulnerable to flu in our community and these groups are: 

• infants and children aged six months to less than five years of age 
• everyone aged 65 years and over 
• pregnant people 
• people with health conditions and medical risk factors. 
• all Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people aged six months and 

over 

However, due to the unique circumstances in 2022, South Australia will 
make flu vaccinations free for all South Australians until 31 July 2022. 
Contact your GP, local pharmacy or council clinic to book your free flu 
vaccination. 
 



Dogs and Cats Online 

From 1 July 2018, Dogs and Cats Online (DACO) will be the 
central database for microchipped and registered dogs and 
cats and registration payments throughout South Australia. 
Follow this link to access 

DACO  www.dogsandcatsonline.com.au. 

Dogs and Cats Online will also be the register of breeders. 

Dogs and Cats Online has been developed to allow pet owners to instantly update 
registration or microchip details if you move house or change phone numbers, and pay your 
annual registration fees. 

Dogs and Cats Online will also assist councils, shelters and the general public in reuniting 
lost pets with their owners. 

Existing dog owners will receive a renewal notice in the mail during July 2018 with their 
dog’s new lifetime registration disc (replacing the annual disc) and instructions on how to 
complete their annual dog registration on Dog and Cats Online. You are not likely to receive 
this in the mail until mid to late July. If you do not receive a renewal notice for your dog, 
please contact council on 8569 0100. 

Registration of Dogs 
All dogs must be registered at three months of age. Go 
to www.dogsandcatsonline.com.au to register your dog. 

Rebates are provided by Council for desexed, microchipped and obedience trained dogs. 
Proof and/or certificates are required to be provided in order to receive these rebates. 

Concession card holders are also eligible for discounted dog registration - see Councils 
registration fees below. 

Late payment fees apply to registrations paid after the due date. Failing to register your dog 
may also result in a fine being issued. To avoid additional costs please renew your dogs 
registration by August 31 each year. 

Transfer of registrations must be requested within 14 days of moving house. This can be 
done through Dogs and Cats Online. 

Please update on Dogs and Cats Online or notify Council within 72 hours if your dog dies, 
you move house or your dog is transferred to another person's ownership. 

Proof will be required for the following concessions and rebates: 

Concession - State and commonwealth concession cards accepted by Council: 

TUNGKILLO GAZETTE 
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Mid Murray Council Customer Service 

 
Have a question about something in town or the area?  

A query about public toilets, animals, roads, vegetation?  
 

The Mid Murray Council Customer Service Team can help you. 
Just call, email or check online! 

 
Phone: 8569 0100 - Email: postbox@mid-murray.sa.gov.au  

Backyard Burning (Outside the Fire Danger Season) 

Burning in the open is regulated by the Environment Protection 
Authority, within the Environment Protection (Burning) Policy 
1994 in accordance with the Environment Protection Act 1993. 

Residents are permitted to burn dried gardening prunings, dry paper, dry cardboard or dry 
timber on their domestic premises, between the hours of 10.00am and 3.00pm from 
Monday to Saturday. 

The fire must not be lit before 10.00am and must be completely extinguished by 3.00pm. 
Burning is not permitted on Sunday or any Public Holiday. 

It is important to ensure that the material being burnt is completely dry to ensure a quick, 
clean burn and therefore minimising the amount of smoke produced from the fire. The 
burning of damp, wet or green garden prunings, leaves or other material is not permitted. 

Residential Areas 

Council is involved in a township clearance program which starts around October each year, 
this involves inspection of township and some rural allotments, under the South Australian 
Fire and Emergency Services Act 2005 section 105F. 

Council can issue a Section 105F notice if : 

'a Council believes that the conditions on private land in a fire district are as such as to cause 
an unreasonable risk of the outbreak of fire on the land, or spread of fire through the land, 
due to the presence of flammable undergrowth or other flammable or combustible 
materials or substances'. 

It is the Landowners responsibility to comply with the Act. Failure to comply with a notice 
will incur an expiation of $473, plus the recovery cost of Council carrying out the work 
required by that notice. 

It is recommended that property owners keep the height of grass on their property to a 
maximum height of 10 centimetres for the entire fire danger season. 

 

mailto:postbox@mid-murray.sa.gov.au
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                       TUNGKILLO PROGRESS CLUB INC. 

                                             COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2021-2022 

President                                     Stephanie Rolland               0429 531 846 

Vice President                            Alan Lintern                          0428 508 256 

Secretary                                     Joyleen Burton                     0409 067 714 

Treasurer                                     Glenda Rogers                      0414 536 561 

Council Representative             Cr. Peter “Beachy Raison    08 8569 0100 

Committee Members 

Mandy Lintern                       Robert Guthrie                        Meredith Baynes 

                                                  Malcolm Reynolds. 

 

 

 

  Contact Us! 

6-8 Brinkworth Road 

Tungkillo 5236 

Tungkillo  5236 

Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/tungkillo 

community 

Committee Email: 

Tungkillohall20021947@gmail.com 

Gazette Email: 

tungkillogazette@gmail.com 

Subscribe to our Gazette.  Online 

by sending us an email. 

Mon 
 

Tues Wed Thur Fri 
1st. 

Sat 
2nd 
 

Sun 
3rd 
 

4th TPC 
Inc 
Meeting 
at 7pm 
 

5th 
 

6th  7th  8th 9th 10th 

11th 
 

12th 13th 14th 15th 16th 17th 

18th 
 

19th 20th 
 

21st 22nd 23rd 24th 

25th 
 

26th 27th 28th 29th 30th  

Bingo at 
6.30pm 

31st 
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REMINDER:- 

  THE TUNGKILLO PROGRESS CLUB INC. 

 

HAVE POST BOXES AVAILABLE and you can  

collect your mail anytime day or night. 


